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NCA BOARD OF  

DIRECTORS MEETINGS 
 

January 4 - cancelled 

February 1 

March 1 
 

First Wednesday of every month, 7pm @ 
NCA John Nolan Meeting Room 

Presidentôs Corner 
By Kevin Benore 

 

 Happy New Year! Itôs hard to believe that another year has 
come and gone. I first want to thank all of you who came out for 
the Holiday Party, it was a huge success. There were lots of  
children in attendance and we even got a magic show and a visit 
from Frosty the Snowman. It was fun for both young and young 
at heart.  
 Since a few of our Board members will not be back for the 
January Board meeting, we have decided to cancel it. Our next 
meeting will be February 1st, 2017 at 7:00pm. 
 Here are some important community reminders. Assessments 
are due January 1st, 2017. Remember you can pay by mail or 
online. There are also two very important committees that have 
formed, the Trash Policy Committee and the Architectural     
Advisory Committee. If you are interested in   helping develop 
or improve the policies in these areas, please check the newslet-
ter for more details or contact the NCA office. Lastly, snow may 
be coming soon. Please help to clear sidewalks fire hydrants and 
remember to help neighbors in need. Also, be careful in which 
type of desalting products you use as most can damage the    
concrete. Magnesium chloride is the newest deicing salt, itôs   
environmentally better and less damaging.  
 

From all of us on the Board of Directors, have a  
happy and safe 2017! 

Friendly Reminder 
Quarterly homeowner assessment (HOA) fees are due by January 1, 2017.  For ques-
tions, please contact Summit Management at 703-360-0904.   
 

Aviso de cortes²a 
El cargo de la Asociaci·n de la Comunidad de Newington debe de ser pagado en o 

antes del 1 de enero de 2017. Agradecemos su atenci·n a este aviso.  
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Newsletter Distributors 

Kathy Anderson Patrick Lent Lori Randall 

Amanda Baird Roche Family Pat Levister & Sandra 
Wolford   

Cyrille Barr Spinelli Family 

Abdul Berlas William & Mary Loy Regina Watson 

Karen Chauvin Sharoyn Marshall  

Gladys Diaz Richard Neimeyer  

Nicole Drummond Al Owens  

Jennifer Firman Perritt Kids  

USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
 

Emergency      911 

Non-Emergency (Police & Fire)    703-691-2131 

    Including barking dog complaints 

American Disposal Services         703-368-0500 

Animal Control/Shelter         703-830-1100 

Cox Cable           703-378-8422 

Domestic Violence Hotline         800-838-8238 

Dominion Towing          703-730-1177 

Dominion Virginia Power      1-888-667-3000 

Fairfax Connector          703-339-7200 

             www.fairfaxconnector.com 

Fairfax County      www.fairfaxcounty.gov 

Fairfax County Housing Authority 

  Selena Davis         703-704-6758 

Fairfax County Storm Water  

    Management (not State streets)         703-877-2800  

Fairfax Water           703-698-5600 

Key Middle School          703-313-3900 

Lee High School          703-924-8300 

Lorton Fire and Rescue         703-339-5141 

Lorton Landfill          703-690-1703 
Poison Control          202-625-3333 

Pool (emergencies only)                 703-455-9873 

Saratoga Elementary School         703-440-2600 

Streetlights        1-888-667-3000 

Summit Management           703-360-0904 

Supervisor Dan Storck         703-780-7518 

Virginia Highway Department 

  (SnowðState Roads Only)         703-383-8368  

Virginia Railway Express   1-800-RIDE VRE 

Voter Information          703-222-0776 

West Springfield District Police     703-644-7377 

NEWINGTON STATION DIRECTORY 
 http:\\www.newingtoncommunity.org 

 NCA COMMUNITY OFFICE 
 

P. O. Box 351 
Springfield, VA 22150 

703-455-3606 / Fax: 703-455-0013  
 

 

Monday through Friday 
9:30 am - 2:30 pm 

 

CLOSED: January 2, 2017 
  

Community Manager: Cheryl Austin 
Assistant Community Manager: Tina Queen 
Email:  manager@newingtoncommunity.org 

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

President - Kevin Benore (Aug ô17) 
Email: president@newingtoncommunity.org 
Note: Email to NCA President is private and 
only read by the President. 

Vice President - Sarah Jernigan (Aug ô19) 

Treasurer - Dennis Kruse (Aug ô17) 

Secretary - Elizabeth Rodriguez (Aug ô18) 

Director - Florence Smoczynski (Aug ô18) 

Director - Stacey Perritt (Aug ô19) 

Director - Vacant (Aug ó17) 
 

To send an email to the above Board members, use 
board@newingtoncommunity.org (this includes a 
copy to the Community Manager). 
 
 
ARCHITECTURAL CONTROL COMMITTEE 
Chair - Sarah Jernigan 
 
FINANCE COMMITTEE 
ChairðDennis Kruse 
 
PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT 
ChairðLou Tobat 
Liaison - TBN 
 
RECREATION COMMITTEE 
Chair - Volunteer Needed 
LiaisonðTBN  
 
MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE 
Chair - Sarah Jernigan 

http://www.fairfaxconnector.com
http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov
http://www.newingtoncommunity.org
mailto:manager@newingtoncommunity.org
mailto:president@newingtoncommunity.org
mailto:board@newingtoncommunity.org
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Newington Community Association 
Board of Directorsô MeetingðDecember 7, 2016 
Draft Minutes of the MeetingðNCA Pool House 

Meeting Room 
  

 At 7:00pm President Benore called the meeting to 
order. Board Members present were President Kevin 
Benore, Vice President Sarah Jernigan, Secretary Eliza-
beth Rodriguez, Treasurer Dennis Kruse, Director 
Stacey Perritt and Director Florence Smoczynski. 
  

Presidentôs Comments 
 President Benore stated that we need to send an 
email to the community reminding residents to be 
mindful of their packages. A neighbor on Kitchener had 
their package stolen from their front porch. Recommen-
dations discussed were nearby Amazon lockers, asking 
courier services to hold packages or have it delivered to 
a neighbor. Director Perritt also suggested it was a good 
time to remind residents to keep car doors locked too. 
  

 Email Votes 
None  

  

Hearings 
 None 
 

Approval of Draft Minutes 
 President Benore asked if anyone had changes to 
the November 2, 2016 draft minutes. Treasurer Kruse 
had changes to his treasurerôs report under draft budget 

under old business on the doubtful account analysis and 
will send the changes to the Community Manager 
(CM). No other changes. The minutes will stand as 
amended.  
  

Community Forum 
 President Benore stated that the Community Forum 
will be time boxed at 10 minutes.  
 Secretary Rodriguez stated that her husband was 
walking along Gwynedd and saw what he believes is a 
deer blind.  CM will look into it and report to the 
Board.  
 A resident offered to help with feral cat issues on 
Luce Court. She works with a rescue and can help if 
there are kittens in the area to trap and rehabilitate them 
to get adopted. She also offered to help find additional 
TNR services for cats who may need to be spayed/
neutered. She stated that there is no way to get rid of 
feral cats. She also stated that you donôt want to get rid 
of feral cats because they help with rat, mice and snake 
population. She does agree that feral cats need to be 
controlled. She said that feral cat colonies have their 
own territories so they donôt let other cats in. She want-
ed to know who is feeding them. CM stated the other 
issues the office has received is fecal matter in yards, 
making residency in peopleôs bushes, trash from feed-
ing the animals, attraction of other wildlife. 
 A resident stated that you can develop housing sta-
tioned away from the immediate townhomes to keep 
them away from neighborôs bushes, etc. If you develop 
housing, e.g., closer to the woods, they will stay closer 
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to the housing, keeping the food source at their 
housing will also keep the fecal matter and the cats 
out of peopleôs yards.   
 The CM will work with the resident to try to 
help others in the community who are having issues 
with the feral cats to see if we can help alleviate the 
situation. Itôs best to move the colony closer to the 
woods and away from the homes. There was discus-
sion about additional sightings of foxes, including a 
brown one.  
 Director Perritt suggested that the resident put a 
message in the next newsletter about the bedding, 
how to properly feed them not on the front porches, 
etc. 
 There was discussion on a successful feral cat 
colony off Lake Pleasant. 
 A resident had a comment on the trash and the 
fact that at 5pm itôs dark. A resident suggested that 
maybe adjusting the time of the trash to match the 
time change. For example, in the winter fall back to 
4pm and spring forward back to 5pm so people 
donôt have to haul trash around from the back to the 
front of their homes in the dark. President Benore 
asked that discussion be added to the Trash Policy 
Committee for further review. 
 

Committee Reports 
 Treasurerôs Report ï continue to look at delin-
quent and doubtful accounts. The Budget Commit-
tee will do further analysis. He would like to devel-
op a tracking report on overdue accounts. The first 
report for the assessment report ï 47% increase in 
overdue payments. Itôs a cyclic thing. President Be-
nore asked if they stayed past due or if was just 30 
days. Director Perritt asked if residents opt out of 
receiving the paper invoices from Summit would 
there be any savings. Despite the increase, Treasurer 
Kruse reported that he did a recalculation of the 
doubtful account analysis based on the October re-
port and the recalculation showed that sticking with 
the $16,000 was valid and the recent write-off 
helped that. 
 The trash increase was received from American 
Disposal for 2017. The projected budget will cover 
the increase, however, at the 3% increase in 2016 
and 4% increase in 2017 and the fact that we are 
constrained to assessment increases based on CPI, 
we could fall short in the long run. The total pay-
ment of the trash bill is a quarter percent of the total 
annual budget. Going forward NCA may need to 
look at cutting back in other areas since this budget 
line is almost 23% of the budget. 
  

Community Managerôs Report - General 

¶ One disclosure packet this month; three parking tickets 
issued 

¶ December newsletter completed and delivered 

¶ Holiday party planning in progress; volunteer from NCA is co-
ordinating the party 

¶ 2017 assessment letters sent to homeowners 
¶ New association dues for 2017 communicated to Summit 
¶ Summit scheduled to mail invoices on or before 12/15/16 
¶ Waiting for updated invoice from Fairfax Water Authority; have 
reminded them 

¶ Crackseal on Moline complete 
¶ Lights on Moline and Getty repaired 
¶ Architectural reviews on Marconi completed; Gwynedd and 
Jenner next 

¶ Requests for insurance bids have been requested 
¶ Blade runners completed one round of leaf pick-up; next is 
scheduled for 12/21-12/23 

 

Resident Complaints/Issues/Comments 
¶ Central Springfield Little League (CSLL) inquired about using 
our ballfield for practices 

¶ A resident stated that residents from Springfield Oaks may be 
parking on Lemoyne 

¶ A resident complained that Blade Runners was picking up the 
leaves too late this fall  

¶ Resident complained that Blade Runners blew leaves but they 
ended up in her yard before they came back to pick-up 

¶ Resident suggested that the Board should get out and look at the 
neighborhood regularly 

¶ School bus reported on Lemoyne again 
¶ A resident questioned why the townhomes pay more in dues 
than the single family homes 

¶ Resident with out of state tags had car towed, asked NCA for a 
grace period  

¶ Resident looking for service hours within the community 
¶ An abandoned basketball hoop left on Getty Court 
¶ A resident wanted to know where the quarterly assessment 
schedule was posted 

¶ Snake found on front stoop of a home on Getty court 
¶ A resident wants to replace his roof and had questions about 
style of shingles, etc. 

¶ Early trash reported on Jenner 
¶ New resident wants to replace the roof and requested additional 
information 

 

 Planning & Development - Mr. Tobat attended a fol-
low-up meeting with Parkway Planning Committee. 
Main concerns for short term issues include the bike and 
walking paths on the parkway. They donôt have lights 
and may redesign some of the waking paths where there 
are no lights. 
 Improvement for existing traffic lights, on the park-
way, is to make them more visible by adding yellow 
ñbacklightsò. This has been completed. 
 Snow removal on the parkway is still an issue, they 
usually  put the snow on the bike and walking paths. 
 Long term 25-30 year discussion included HOV lanes, 
special bus lanes, to help alleviate some of the traffic, 
increase Rolling Road to 95 to 6 lanes. Express bus ser-
vices, from 95 to Belvoir ï increase to 8 lanes. Lot of dis-
cussion on long term improvements to the parkway to get 
rid of the lights along the parkway 
 The entrance to the new army museum (visitor build-
ing expected first, then full completion of the museum in 
2019) will be just off the parkway before Kingman. From 

Continued on page 6 
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LOOKING FOR BABYSITTING/
PETSITTING?   

 

Tween sitter, with references, looking to 
babysit, be a mother's helper, or pet sit.  
  

Call the Spinelli residence @ 703-451-1779  

Winter Trash Schedule 
 

For Christmas and New Years - no change in 
service; holidays fall on a Sunday. 
 
For single family homes: Yard debris ends 
Wednesday, January 11. After this date, place 
yard debris out with Fridays trash.  
 
Christmas Trees: will be collected Wednesdays, 
January 4 and January 11. Tinsel and decorations 
must be removed. Do not place in plastic bags. 
 
Inclement Weather: if roads are deemed unsafe 
due to snow or ice, trash collection will be sus-
pended until next regularly scheduled collection 
day.  TRASH MUST BE BROUGHT BACK 
IN!! 

Architectural Advisory Committee 
(AAC) Mtg: Saturday, Jan. 14, 2017 at 

10:00 am - NCA Pool House 
 
Join us for our next committee meeting!  The AAC needs to 
be composed of residents from throughout NCA to provide 
a broad spectrum of community opinions on the Architec-
tural Standards when revisions are needed.  
 
We have three primary tasks which affect YOU, as a home-
owner or resident.  We are currently discussing:  
 
¶ Electric Vehicle Charging within NCA 
 
¶ Review of Architectural Standards for possible changes 
regarding construction of additions, decks, patios, sheds, 
etc.  Minimum setbacks, percent coverage of yards, and 
wastewater management are primary considerations for 
review. 

 
¶ Clarify committee responsibilities, especially during the 
Architectural Request Form review. 

Shoveling, Raking & Lawn Care 
 

Available experienced teen who regularly 
contributes to NCA to cut grass, rake 
leaves, remove snow, etc. Price: $20/hr. (min 1hr.)  
 

Contact: John Paul Spinelli, 703-451-1779 

TWO DISTRIBUTORS NEEDED 
 
One for Cushing Court and one for Go-
dolphin Drive. 
 
Call NCA Office: 703-455-3606 for  
details. 

Towing Enforced on NCA 
Private Streets 

 
* Never park on a yellow 
curb or double park. 
 

* Commercial vehicles are prohibited. 
 

* Vehicles must be in running condition and  
display current safety inspections and       
registrations. 

January 4, 2017ðBoard 
Meeting CANCELLED 

 
Next Board meeting will be 
held on Wednesday,  
February 1, 2017. 
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Route 1 to Kingman expanding the lanes and in-
cluding a turn lane with another traffic light. 
 Architectural Advisory Committee ï The com-
mittee had its first meeting on Nov 19. Discussed 
three issues: Architectural Advisory Committee and 
Control Committee roles and responsibilities; dis-
crepancies within some of the articles in the Archi-
tectural Standards, but would like more community 
involvement in helping to update these standards; 
electrical vehicles charging stations 
 The first meeting was discussions only not offer-
ing resolutions at this time. Discussion on individu-
al electrical vehicle (EV) charging station or poten-
tially a community charging station for multiple ve-
hicles. A lot of considerations to consider with in-
stalling individual EV charging stations. This could 
be good for the community that we are ógoing 
greenô and potential tax advantages, things for com-
mittee to look in to. 
 President Benore clarified that until the Board 
can come up with a solution to charging electrical 
vehicles within the community it is not a solution  
to run electrical cords across NCA common proper-
ty and it is a safety issue and can be a violation to 
the resident, if not corrected. In the meantime, the 
Architectural Advisory committee is doing great 
work in trying to come up with some potential op-
tions.  
 There was discussion on sending the community 
a survey to get feedback on electrical vehicles and 
green spaces.  
 Website committee ï Secretary Rodriguez will 
meet with CM to review all outstanding emails and 
report to the Board at the next meeting. 
 Trash Policy Committee ï Director Smoczynski 
stated that the first committee meeting will be Sun-
day, December 11th at 2:00 pm. There are two resi-
dents who have volunteered to be on the committee. 
 A resident commented that there is no issue with 
the current policy as it is. The resident stated that 
for the older residents in the townhomes itôs a huge 
challenge to get trash from the back of the town-
homes around to the front. The developer of the 
community did not take it into consideration when 
they wrote the covenants. There is no designated 
trash area. There are no sidewalks. Older residents 
canôt lift trash cans. 
 There was discussion on whether a common des-
ignated trash area that is fenced in could potentially 
be the solution, but comments were that it would 
still be unsightly, smell and attract other wildlife, 
e.g., skunks. In addition, who would be responsible 
for maintaining and monitoring it to keep it looking 
nice. 
 The townhomes are not designed for trash. Itôs 
easier for the older resident to just carry trash bags.  
 President Benore commented that even though 

there are no designated areas, there are some informally 
designated areas. President Benore stated that the trash 
committee needs to try to mitigate the issues, the trash 
committee has to try to resolve some of the issues.  
 

Old Business - General 
 Proxy Policy - There was a question from one of the 
members that the Monday at 12 Noon is too soon to vali-
date proxies if a resident has more than 5 proxies. The 
Board felt the 12 Noon deadline on Monday is not unrea-
sonable. President Benore requested that the updated 
proxy be published in the next monthly newsletters for 
communityôs input with the highlighted changes. 
 

New Business ï General 
 Employee bonus ï President Benore read from the em-
ployee compensation awards section. President Benore 
made a motion to award a bonus to the NCA CM and As-
sistant Community Manager (ACM) of $500 each from 
budget line item 7623. Director Perritt seconded. Presi-
dent Benore completed the mid-year review with the 
Community Manager. Next employee reviews will be in 
May 2017. Vote 6 yes.   
 January Board meeting ï President Benore stated that 
he will be out of town. Another Board member will also 
be out of town. There was discussion on cancelling the 
meeting or rescheduling the meeting. The consensus was 
to cancel the January Board meeting. An email vote can 
be held in-between if there is anything pressing. With no 
objection from the Board or the community members, the 
next Board meeting will be February 1, 2016.   
 There was a resident who joined the board meeting 
late. She came to join the trash policy discussion that al-
ready took place. The resident mentioned that she also 
saw a snake recently and she killed it and tossed it in the 
woods. She wanted an update on the common ground 
pine trees. She received a notice that her storage box on 
the side of her house and shopping cart is not allowed.  
 President Benore made a motion to adjourn the meeting 
at 8:30 PM. Secretary Rodriguez seconded. Vote 6 yes.  
 NEXT MEETING: Wednesday, February 1, 2017 - 
7:00 PM, NCA Pool House Meeting Room. All residents 

 
Streets and Kids Donôt 
Go Together.  NCA  
discourages children 
from being allowed to 
play in the street. 

ALWAYS Drive 
Slowly where 
children are at 
play! 
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Proposed revisions to the NCA Proxy Policy 
 
The Board has discussed revisions to the NCA Proxy Policy. The changes are highlighted in bold,   
underlined text below. The purpose is to clarify the validation process for residents who receive    
multiple proxies prior to the Annual Meeting. This policy will be up for vote at the February 1, 2017 
monthly Board meeting. Public comment is always welcome during the Community Forum seg-
ment of the meeting or you can email your comments to manager@newingtoncommunity.org. 

Newington Community Association Proxy Policy for Annual Meeting of the Members 
06/01/16 

 
The Newington Community Association (NCA) has an annual meeting every second Thursday in August. A 
quorum is required for the annual meeting to begin and often the quorum is reached as a result of proxies. 
 
For a proxy to be used in the Election of NCA Board of Directors and valid at any meeting of members must 
be the approved format that identifies the proxy giver and the proxy receiver and the intent of the proxy giver. 
The proxy must be completed by the member in good standing and signed over to a member in good standing 
with the Association. Only forms that are completely filled out correctly and with signatures by both parties 
will be accepted. 
 
The portion that clarifies the intent of the proxy giver must be completed in detail and one of 3 options must be 
selected. 
 

1. for the purpose of establishing a quorum only 
2. to be distributed randomly to any member in good standing in attendance at the annual meeting. 
3. to _________________________ , a member in good standing. This individual will use your proxy 
for the purpose of establishing a quorum and to vote on your behalf as they see fit, unless otherwise 
noted below: 

 
Proxies to be randomly distributed to any member will be handed out to members in good standing based on 
order of arrival. If more proxies are available than members in good standing present at meeting, the proxies 
will be distributed in the order of arrival until all proxies are accounted for. 
 
All proxies must be validated by the board of directors or its representative. Any member in good stand-
ing that is in receipt of five (5) or more proxies is required to turn them in to the community office on 
Monday by noon, prior to the annual meeting, to allow for proper validation. Any member in good 
standing in receipt of four (4) or less proxies is also encouraged to turn them in to the community office 
on Monday by noon, prior to the annual meeting, for proper validation, but they will also be accepted at 
the annual meeting prior to its start. 
 
The term of the proxy is to be clearly stated on the signed and dated proxy and is valid for only the term listed 
on the proxy. Proxies may be requested from the NCA office 45 days prior to a member meeting. 
 
This statement must be printed on all proxies: 
 
All proxies must be complete and accurate information must be supplied to consider valid.  
Proxies not signed and dated are not valid. You may delivery proxies in the following manner: (1) mail com-
pleted proxy to NEWINGTON COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION, P.O. Box 351, Springfield, Virginia 22150, 
(2) deliver to the NCA office during normal business hours (3) or given to a homeowner to deliver on your be-
half to the annual meeting. Should you decide after you have executed your proxy that you choose to attend the 
annual meeting and exercise your own vote, you must indicate in writing that your proxy is null and void and 
that you wish to vote your own ballot. Any member in good standing that is in receipt of five (5) or more prox-
ies is required to turn them in to the community office on Monday by noon prior to the annual meeting 
to allow for proper validation. 
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NCA Holiday Party 
 

 NCA residents of all ages enjoyed a fun-filled evening on Friday, December 16, 2016. Thank you to all who 
came out to celebrate the holiday season!  
 A huge thank you to our NCA Holiday Party Coordinator: Pamela Rodriguez. A special thank you to all our 
other volunteers: Alberto Rodriguez, Aleysha & Christina Jenkins, Lisa Smith, Tina & Lisa Queen, Debby 
Ramirez, Rich & William Austin, Grace Gossett, Diane & Melanie Frola, Nick & Kyra Frola and everyone 
else that helped out!!  
 Lots of fun games for kids of all ages. A special visit from Frosty! The kids also enjoyed a magic show from 
Petunia the Elf, who also made special balloons for everyone. Happy Holidays! 

Magic Show!! 

FROSTY!! 

Kids enjoying magic show!! 

Toss the Snowball and Candy Cane Ring Toss 

FROSTY!! Balloons! 


